	
	
UNC Student Action with Workers


11 April, 2005

Dear Chancellor Moeser:


Thank you for your response to our letter and petition.


After our rally of over 200 workers, students, and community members on April 4th, we presented our demands to your office:  (1) that the University require Aramark to accept a card check neutrality process for unionization, (2) fully reinstate all workers who Aramark wrongfully fired or suspended, and (3) the University intervene on behalf of Ms. Vel Dowdy, who was targeted for investigation and arrest after her vocal support of unionization.


The University has the power and the obligation to protect the legal right of Aramark employees to unionize in an atmosphere free from intimidation. Aramark is a contractor with UNC-Chapel Hill.  The University has a code of conduct with specific mention of the right to organize for its licensees.  Similar standards must apply to Aramark.  Outsourcing does not remove responsibility from the University for how its workers are treated.  Ms. Dowdy was arrested by campus police officers.  You have the power to intervene to prevent the case from moving forward.  Her arrest is the most extreme example of Aramark’s repression of unionization.


It is a waste of time to meet with the Associate University Counsel and Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs.  They do not have the authority to intervene with Aramark or the police department.  Therefore, it is difficult to view a meeting with them as anything more than a stalling tactic by the University.


We will only attend the meeting on April 12th provided you and a representative of Aramark are present because of the urgency of the situation.  


The illegal fear mongering by Aramark management has created an environment hostile to unionization.  Ms. Dowdy faces a felony conviction which means at least a one-year prison sentence.  Any continued delay will result in further violation of workers’ rights at UNC and the possible imprisonment of a beloved member of our community.


Thank you for your immediate response to this request.

Sincerely,

Student Action with Workers

Melanie Stratton

828.507.5276

mstratto@email.unc.edu
Mike Hachey

937.238.8072

hachey@email.unc.edu
Jonathon Pourzal

703.965.4498

pourzal@email.unc.edu
cc:  Leslie Strohm, Office of the University Counsel
      Joanna Carey Smith, Office of the University Counsel
      Peggy Jablonski, Division of Student Affairs

